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To:   FRRS Board of Directors 

From: Paul Finnegan, Train Sheet Editor 

Re: Train Sheet Report 

Date: October 10, 2023 

July/August/September Issue #198 

Articles in this issue: 

President's Pin 

Membership Report 

Pumpkin Patch Express 2023 

October 2023 Motorcars at WPRM 

Departure Steve Hayes 

Departure Steve Miller 

Departure Tom Graham 

Departure Stephen Pettitt 

FRRS Grants in 2023 

Santa Trains 2023 

Historical/Archive Department News  

Operating Department News 

Motorcar 23 Project Update 

UP 25283 Caboose 

Visit from New Congressman  

Sponsors 

Publication Date Advanced 

Since we had the Motorcars event very early in October, I decided to advance the publication date for 

this issue to September 25, 2023. That way we could have an announcement in the issue and the 

membership can receive it before the event. 

Publication Details 

Invoice #56769 from Pine Press Amount Taxable 

470 sets of 16 pages 8.5x11 two sided black, printed on 60lb. white $789.00 X 

Collate and saddle stitch  $125.00 X 

Imprint names and deliver to Post Office for mailing 

~400 pieces-Postage  

$346.80  

4 pieces mail overseas  $25.00  

Subtotal $1,285.80  

Sales Tax $83.40  

Total $1,369.20  

 

Issue went to the print shop and was sent to 202 email subscribers on 9/25/23. 


